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 There will be Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in Dunhill Church on Wednesday from after 10.00 a.m. Mass 

until 1.00 p.m. and in Fenor Church on Friday from after 10.00 a.m. Mass until 12.00 noon. 

 Many of our young people are returning to college in the coming weeks; some are heading away for the first time.  

We pray every blessing for them during the year ahead.  There will be lots of good times and probably some 

difficult days too.  Don’t forget that each third level college has its own Catholic Chaplain and Pastoral Care Office 

who will be delighted to help you out in any way they can.  For the majority of our young people who will be 

attending W.I.T. the Chaplain is Fr David Keating who can be contacted at dkeating@wit.ie or at 051-302617. 

 Questions people ask  Question: Saint Paul told slaves to obey their masters.  Why didn’t he speak out against the 

evils of slavery? 

Answer: In Paul’s day slaves were often better off than free citizens.  Because slave-owners wanted healthy 

servants, their slaves were more assured of food and lodgings than many of the free.  Some students of Paul’s life 

maintain that his parents were slaves who were granted freedom and Roman citizenship when they grew too old to 

work, a cheap way out for their masters.  In today’s Second Reading Paul appeals to the Christian master, 

Philemon, to take back the runaway slave, Onesimus, no longer as a slave but as a brother in Christ. 

 As part of the National Community Services Project Celebration Day, Dunhill Multi Education Centre is holding a 

Coffee Morning in aid of Waterford Hospice on Friday, 10
th
 September at 11.30 a.m.  Come along and see what 

we have to offer you & your community.  You will be helping a very worthy cause.  Events on the day include a 

photo gallery of previous events, a visit from the very successful Dunhill Special Olympics Club and much, much 

more…  All donations will be welcome on the day!  We look forward to seeing you on Friday!! 

 The aim of the Knock Marriage Introductions Bureau is to introduce 

people considering marriage to a suitable marriage partner.  Over 800 

marriages have taken place as a result of these introductions.  If you are 

searching for a suitable partner, why not consider applying?  For further 

information contact the Bureau at Knock, Co. Mayo.  Phone 094-9375960 or 

visit www.knockmarriagebureau.com and read about the workings of the 

Bureau. 

 Good Reasons not to mess with Children!  A little girl was talking to 

her teacher about whales.  The teacher said it was physically impossible 

for a whale to swallow a human because even though it was a very large 

mammal its throat was very small.  The little girl stated that Jonah was 

swallowed by a whale.  Irritated, the teacher reiterated that a whale could 

not swallow a human; it was physically impossible.  The little girl said, 

“When I get to heaven I will ask Jonah”.  The teacher asked, “What if 

Jonah went to hell?”  The little girl replied, “Then you ask him”. 

 A Kindergarten teacher was observing her classroom of children while 

they were drawing.  She would occasionally walk around to see each child's 

work.  As she got to one little girl who was working diligently, she asked what the drawing was.  The girl replied, 

“I'm drawing God.”  The teacher paused and said, “But no one knows what God looks like.”  Without even looking 

up from her drawing, the girl replied, “They will in a minute!” 

  Sunday,  September 05
th

     

 

Fenor Church at 9.30 a.m. 

Dunhill Church at 11.00 a.m. 

 Monday,   September 06
th

    Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Tuesday,  September 07
th

          Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Wednesday, September 08
th

              
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Dunhill Church from after 10.00 a.m. Mass until 1.00 p.m. 

Thursday, September 09
th

            Holy Cross Church, Tramore, at 10.00 a.m. 

 Friday,  September 10
th

             

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Fenor Church from after 10.00 a.m. Mass until 12.00 noon 

Saturday,  September 11
th

             Fenor Church at 6.30 p.m. 



 Last week’s Parish Collection: Masses €489.26 & Envelopes €376.90.  Thank you for your continued support. 


